
WHYBA	Meeting	Minutes	
	

5/17/2017	
	
Attendees:	Mike	Yanosy	(President),	Dan	Dunn	(Vice	President	&	Player	Agent),	Katie	Hoffmann	
(Treasurer),	Chris	Cannavo	(Secretary),	Rich	Bland	(Coaches	Coordinator),	Scott	Bodenschatz	
(Uniform	Coordinator),	Tom	Kachala	(Fields	Coordinator)	
	
Board	Members	Missing:	Desiree	Mora-Dillon	(League	Safety	Officer),	Mark	DeVoe	
(Fundraising	&	Sponsorship),	Mike	Miller	(Equipment	Officer)	
	
Attendees:	Darryl	Wright,	Burt	Collins,	Georgie	Miller	
	
Officially	called	to	order:	8:00	PM	
	
	
Secretary	
	
Nothing	to	report.		

	
Treasurer	Report	
	
Our	league’s	biggest	fundraiser,	Slug	Fest	is	coming	up	soon.	Upcoming	payments	include:	
	

• Part	of	registration	fee	will	cover	All-Star	uniforms;	the	rest	will	come	from	our	account.	
• Ripken	All-Stars	need	to	submit	charter.	
• Mike	Y	will	investigate	if	we	are	able	to	get	a	Little	League	All-Star	sponsor.		

	
Katie	Hoffman	made	a	motion	to	include	medical	coverage	for	the	league’s	Slug	Fest	Event	
Insurance,	Chris	Cannavo	seconded	the	motion,	and	it	passed	unanimously.		
	
Fundraising	/	Sponsors	
	
Mark	DeVoe	has	stepped	down	as	the	Fundraising	/	Sponsor	coordinator.	
	
DeVoe’s	Funeral	Home	submitted	their	team	sponsorship	and	field	banner	check;	Chris	
Cannavo	will	design	and	hang	a	banner	on	Meadowbreeze	Field.		
	
Slug	Fest	will	take	place	on	5/20/17	at	the	Mansfield	fields	starting	at	8:30	am.		
	

o Chris	Cannavo	will	run	the	T-Ball	group	and	Scott	Bodenschatz	will	run	the	
Rookie	group.	

o All	other	players	will	be	on	Brosious	Field.		
	



Concession	stands	will	be	open	at	Mansfield	for	Slug	Fest.		
	

• Chris	will	send	out	email	notifications	to	promote	the	concession	stands.	
	
There	will	be	a	Dunk	Tank	and	a	MPH	gun	along	with	Dairy	Queen	and	a	DJ	at	the	Slug	Fest	
event.		
	
Prizes	have	been	discussed	but	will	be	finalized	on	the	day	of	the	event.		
	

• Prizes	will	be	awarded	on	each	level	for	most	“hits”,	farthest	“hit”,	a	team	award	for	
100%	participation	and	an	overall	fundraiser	award	will	be	given.		

	
	
Equipment	/	Fields	/	Safety	
	
The	Minor	League	field	needs	clay	around	the	break-away	bases.	Danny	Dunn	will	present	that	
request	at	the	next	Township	Rec.	meeting.	
	
On	the	Rookie	level,	rather	than	bring	out	the	tee	for	a	batter	that	can	hit	a	pitched	ball,	
coaches	will	pitch	to	the	batter	if	the	Rookie	level	pitcher	did	not	throw	a	strike.		
	
Minors	will	begin	starting	games	at	5:30	or	5:45	because	daylight	is	a	problem.	
	

• 2	games	were	played	with	a	3	run	maximum	per	half	inning.		
• A	motion	was	made	to	have	all	Minor	level	games	play	with	a	3	run	max	per	half	inning,	

that	motion	passed	unanimously.		
	
Umpire	Coordinator		
	
COACHES	NEED	TO	CANCEL	THEIR	UMPIRES	WHEN	THEY	CANCEL	THEIR	GAMES.	
	
If	the	umpires	are	not	notified	of	a	canceled	game,	and	show	up	at	their	scheduled	game,	they	
are	still	paid	even	if	there	is	no	game.		
	
Web	Site	
	
We	need	a	Web	Site	Administer!	
	
	
Coach’s	Coordinator	
	
Nothing	to	report.	

	
	



Uniform	Coordinator	
	
Nothing	to	report.		
	
	
Vice	President’s	Report	
	
Nothing	additional	to	report.	
	
	
President’s	Report	
	
We	need	a	web	site	administrator!		
	
	
Meeting	adjourned:	9:45	pm	
	
	


